
  
 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES             Public Health Service 
 
 

 Office of the Surgeon General 
  Rockville, MD 20852 

 
 

 
 
 

TO: Surgeon General 
 
FROM: CDR Leo Gumapas, PACE Co-Executive Director 
 LCDR John Pesce, PACE Co-Executive Director 

SUBJECT: Approval of Charter - DECISION 
 

 
ISSUE 
The Prevention through Active Community Engagement Team (PACE) requests approval of our 
new charter (Attachment). 

 
BACKGROUND 
The PACE program represents the Surgeon General and USPHS Commissioned Corps throughout the 
Nation and wherever Corps officers serve overseas. Created in 2013, the program leverages the 
expertise of Commissioned Corps Officers to provide education about the benefits of prevention in 
their local communities.  Additionally, the PACE program will serve as an extension of the Office of 
the Surgeon General (OSG) to provide community outreach for all prevention related initiatives 
developed by the Surgeon General. 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
It is recommended the Prevention through Active Community Engagement Group Charter is approved. 

 

 
LCDR John Pesce 
Executive Director, PACE Team 

 
DECISION 
 

Approve                                                  Disapprove    Date  05/22/18 
Jerome Adams, MD, MPH 
VADM, USPHS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attachment 
Surgeon General’s Team Charter 


